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Kensington Conservation Commission 

October 1, 2019 

Members Present:  Sydnee Goddard, Pam Holland, Joan Skewes 

Call to Order:  7:37 p.m. 

 

 

1.  152 Drinkwater Road.  The Conservation Commission worked on drafting recommendations 

for consideration to be presented to the Planning Board.  

 

2.  Hodges Conservation Area –  

 

Beaver Activity -there is beaver activity adjacent to where the Commission discussed 

installing a pedestrian foot bridge over wetlands.  The activity is impeding this work.  

Recommendations have been made to trap the beavers.  The Commission can obtain a list of 

licensed trappers from the NH Fish and Game.  

 

 Haying Agreement – the agreement was signed by Chris Batchelder and the Select board.  

 

3.  Properties in and adjacent to the Great Meadow and Hodges Conservation area. 

 

 Syd discussed with Select board that there are land owners who expressed interest in 

donating lands.  Syd contact SELT about costs, SELT suggested trying to bundle as many 

properties as possible to reduce cost.  The Commission reviewed tax maps and the property 

locations.   The SAU has expressed interest in selling land they own in Kensington.  Syd will 

direct the SAU to the SELT.  

 

Meeting adjourned 9:30 p.m. 


